Mt Zion Parks & Recreation Commission

Minutes
November 28, 2017   
          The meeting of the Parks & Recreation Commission was called to order at 5:14 p.m. by Chairperson Kent Hadden. 
New Commissioner: Brad Jackson was sworn in.
 Roll call: was taken; commissioners in attendance were Aaron Ridenour, Marianne Stenger, Carol Jacoby, Brad Jackson and Melissa Hahn. Also in attendance were Parks & Recreation Director Judy Roessler, Trustee Donna Scales and Mayor Mark Wells. 
Public Forum:  No one was present to speak.
Minutes:   Minutes of the September 26, 2017 meeting were approved on a motion by Commissioner Hahn and seconded by Commissioner Ridenour.  Motion carried
Old Business: Splash Pad:  With the funding for the splash pad being almost double the estimated cost staff along with Mayor Wells that the recommendation to the Village Board to proceed with construction should wait to see if the State of Illinois will open the OSLAD grants in 2018.  Commissioners, Hahn, Jacoby and Stenger stated that they think we should stay with the current project and the commission agreed that we proceed as we have been with the fundraising and begin approaching corporations and foundations in 2018.
New Business: 2018 Dueling Pianos:  The commissioners were given copies of the flyer, the sponsorship flyer and the proposal from Angelo’s for catering for the February 10th event.  The deposit has been paid on the pianos and they agreed to do the same two raffles as last year, the alcohol wagon and the gift card basket.  The cost of the raffle tickets will be decided later.
Non-Agenda items:  There were no items
Commissioner Items: There were no items
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 5:50 pm on a motion from Commissioner Ridenour and seconded by Commissioner Hahn.
Submitted by: Judy Roessler, Director of Parks & Recreation
